
 

 

Parish of Dunshaughlin and Culmullen 

    3
rd

 January 2021 

Second Sunday of Christmas 

Priests of the Parish 
Fr. Seán Henry P.P. 01 - 825 9114 Fr. Joseph Clavin A.P. 01 - 824 1976 

Parish Office; Pastoral Centre Monday to Friday (10am until 2pm) 

Phone 01 8259114 or email office@dcparish.ie 

www.dunshaughlin-culmullenparish.ie 

Webcam – Live Streaming Visit www.dunshaughlin-culmullenparish.ie/live-webcam/ 

Pastoral Centre: Phone 01 802 4780 or email pcmanager@dcparish.ie   

Religious Shop; Pastoral Centre, Mon to Fri (10am to 1pm) 
 

Mass Intentions for the coming week 
 

Sunday 3
rd

 Jan Dun: 9am – John & George Tugwell &  

                      Deceased members of Mullen & Tugwell Families 

Sunday 3
rd

 Jan Culmullen 10:30am – John & Vera Mulroy 

Wednesday  6
th

 Jan Dunshaughlin 10am – John & Bridget McGrath 

Thursday 7
th

 Jan Dunshaughlin 10am – Mary Clarke 

  

Saturday 9
th

 Jan Culmullen  Vigil 6pm -  Joe Smith       Dunshaughlin Vigil 7pm – Pat Murphy  

Sunday 10
th

 Jan Dunshaughlin 12noon – Barney & Thomas Byrne 

Sunday 10
th

 Jan Culmullen 10:30am – Peter Rattigan 

Feast of the Epiphany Jan 6
th

  Masses 9am & 7pm           (view on Web Cam ) 

Masses 

Dunshaughlin Sat Vigil; 7pm Sunday 9 am and 12.00 noon  

Weekday Mass at 10.00 

These Masses are streamed on webcam each day. wwwdunshaughlinculmullenparish.ie 

Rosary 

Join us for the recitation of the Rosary for the suppression of the virus each evening on 

Webcam at 6.30 pm  

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament Tuesdays 7pm till 9.00 pm 

Mass Intentions 

Anniversary Masses can be booked for Sunday and weekdays. Please contact Frances at 

Parish Office open each day 10.00 until 2 pm 

Covid 19 Restrictions 

Dunshaughlin/Culmullen Parish has implemented the following changes in response to 

Government guidelines; The Churches will remain closed for the Celebration of Masses,  

People cannot be admitted. Church open for prayer all day everyday from 8 am till 8 pm  

Baptisms; suspended until further notice  

Funerals; Attendance at funerals is now limited to 10 people, we realise this will cause 

difficulties for bereaved families. Families are asked to liaise with the Priest in relation to 

these limited numbers. Please note restrictions apply in the open air as well. 

Weddings; limited to 6 people. 

Please adhere to the two meter distancing rule, on entering the Churches use sanitizing 

liquid if you pick up a leaflet, paper or prayer card please return it to its place or take it with 

you.  As a courtesy to others please do not leave it on seats. 

New Archbishop of Dublin 

We congratulate Most Reverend Dermot Farrell, priest of our Diocese, formerly Parish 

Priest of Dunboyne on his appointment as the new Archbishop of Dublin, we pray for him as 

he begins his ministry there.  

 



 

Pope Francis appealed for a “culture of care” in his message for the 

2021 World Day of Peace. 
“The culture of care ... calls for a common, supportive and inclusive 

commitment to protecting and promoting the dignity and good of all, a 

willingness to show care and compassion, to work for reconciliation and 

healing, and to advance mutual respect and acceptance. As such, it represents 

a privileged path to peace,” Pope Francis wrote in the peace message. “May 

we never yield to the temptation to disregard others, especially those in 

greatest need, and to look the other way; instead, may we strive daily, in 

concrete and practical ways, to form a community: composed of brothers and 

sisters who accept and care for one another.”  

The Pope highlighted the principles of care for the dignity and rights of each 

person, care for the common good, care through solidarity, and care and 

protection of creation. “This will enable us to esteem the value and dignity of 

every person, to act together in solidarity for the common good and to bring 

relief to those suffering from poverty, disease, slavery, armed conflicts, and 

discrimination. I ask everyone to take this compass in hand and to become a 

prophetic witness of the culture of care, working to overcome the many 

existing social inequalities 
 

Ministers of the Word 

We invite Ministers of the Word to continue to read on the Sundays and 

weekdays for which they are rostered, please enter the Church through the 

sacristy door. 

Collections 

Sincere thanks to all who contributed so generously to Christmas Offerings 

and other collections. 

 

Prayer for the New Year 

God grant me the serenity to accept the things I cannot change, courage to 

change the things I can and wisdom to know the difference. Living one 

day at a time accepting restrictions as the pathway to health and the good 

of the family and community. Trusting in God and seeking his holy will 

that I may live a good life doing what I can for others and offering all for 

the glory of God. Amen 

Happy New Year 

We wish all our Parishioners and friends at home and abroad  

A happy, peaceful and above all a healthy new year. Stay safe 

 


